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Open Reference for Sue Russell 
 

I am writing to highly recommend Sue for her exceptional work as a Sex Consultant specializing in Child 
Protection within the educational sector in South Australia. In her role, Sue has demonstrated 

unparalleled dedication, expertise, and commitment to ensuring the safety and well-being of children 
within the educational environment. 

 
Sue has made significant contributions to developing and implementing policies and procedures related 
to child protection in Government Schools. Her profound understanding of child psychology, sexuality 
education, and safeguarding protocols has been instrumental in shaping teacher training programs to 

enhance awareness and response mechanisms concerning child protection issues. 
 

Her ability to effectively communicate sensitive topics and facilitate constructive discussions has greatly 
benefited teachers and staff members, equipping them with the necessary knowledge and skills to create 

safe and supportive learning environments for students. Sue approaches her work with empathy, 
professionalism, and a deep sense of responsibility, which has earned her respect and admiration from 

colleagues and stakeholders. 
 

Furthermore, Sue has demonstrated a solid commitment to ongoing learning and professional 
development, staying abreast of the latest research and best practices in child protection and sex 

education. Her proactive approach to continuous improvement reflects her unwavering dedication to 
ensuring children's highest standards of care and protection. 

 
In summary, Sue is an exemplary professional whose expertise, passion, and integrity make her an 

invaluable asset to any organization that promotes child safety and well-being. I have no hesitation in 
recommending her for any role or project related to child protection and sex education. 

 
Please do not hesitate to contact me if you require any further information. 

 
Sincerely, 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Gail Peters 
Department of Child Protection Senior Officer 

Gail.peters@sagov.org 
 


